El Camino College

Parking Committee Minutes

February 19, 2003

___ Bill Benson

_x_ Kirk Johnston

___Michael D’Amico

_x_ Ray Lovell

_x__ Chris Jeffries

_x_ Michael Stupy

_x_Joanna Lampkins – ASO Representative

Guests:  David Miller – Facilities, Planning and Services 

The meeting began at 3:05 p.m.  The minutes of the December 11, 2002 meeting were approved as submitted.

Work at Peripheral Road – Lot A, B, Modular Buildings

Mr. Miller reported that the El Camino Community College District was informed by the Los Angeles County Fire Department that the fire hydrant water pressure near the Natural Sciences area is not up to current pressure specifications.  Therefore, this had to be addressed and corrected before work on the Natural Sciences project could begin.  It is anticipated that work on the fire hydrants should be completed between March 15 to 21.  Once this work is completed, Lot A staff parking will be reopened.  Since the Natural Sciences project will begin a few days after this, Lot B will remain closed and will be used by the contractor for equipment, supplies, etc.  When the Natural Sciences project is over, the modular classrooms will be used as classrooms for other divisions as other construction projects proceed.    A portion of parking Lot B may be reopened when the Natural Sciences remodel project is over.

As projects on the master plan proceed, the peripheral road around campus will be affected. Any questions regarding construction should be directed to Mr. David L. Miller at Facilities, Planning and Services.

Staff Loading/Unloading Zone
One stall at the disabled parking area next to the Planetarium has been changed to a 

20-minute Loading/Unloading Zone for faculty/staff.

Round Table

Chris Jeffries – There is a red reserved stall next to President Fallo’s reserved stall.  The police department uses this stall between the hours of 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. for cash transport to the accounting office in the Administration building.  This eliminates the problem of police vehicles having to drive on campus to get to the accounting office.

Michael Stupy – Can a turn about curb at Lot C be considered?  Traffic flow in this lot is impacted.  Sergeant Johnston will ask the police officers to help with traffic flow.  He will also work with Bob Gann to come up with better drop-off areas on the master plan.

Joanna Lampkins – Will yearly student parking permits will be sold?  Beginning Fall 2003 yearly-parking permits will be sold during the Fall 2003 registration.  The cost will be $100, and the permit will be valid from Fall 2003 through Summer 2004.

Ray Lovell – As a faculty member with the Special Resource Center, Mr. Lovell expressed the desire to have para-transit pick-up shelters included in the master plan.  Para-transit students need this especially during inclement weather.

Campus Tour

At 4:55 p.m., the committee went on a tour of the campus parking areas.

The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, April 16, 2003.


